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November 22, 2016
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
I am pleased to transmit for the King County Council’s approval the background and hiring documents to confirm Robert Gannon to the position of General Manager of the Transit Division of the King County Department of Transportation.  The enclosed materials comprise the full set of confirmation documents as established by code and practice.  
On March 19, 2016, Harold Taniguchi, appointed Mr. Gannon to serve in an acting capacity to direct the Metro Transit Division of the King County Department of Transportation.  Since his appointment, Mr. Gannon’s knowledge of the organization has helped inform Metro's budget, including capital investments, service hours and staff development.
During his time as Acting General Manager, Mr. Gannon ably demonstrated that he will be a leader in reaching our shared goals of increasing mobility in the region, improving outcomes for residents and employees by increasing opportunity and equity, addressing climate change and instituting meaningful reforms that improve the effectiveness and efficiency of King County governance.

On October 25 2016, Harold Taniguchi, Director of the King County Department of Transportation, appointed Mr. Gannon to the position of General Manager of the Transit Division of the King County Department of Transportation.
It is my great pleasure to request the confirmation of Mr. Gannon as the General Manager of the Transit Division, King County Department of Transportation.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Acting Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)
Susan N. Slonecker, Interim Acting Director, Human Resources Division, DES
Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT Designee

